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Kia Ora Talofa Guten Tag Bonjour Malo e lelei Kia Orana Fakalofa lahi atu Goeie Dag Sawadee Croeso Bula Fáilte 
Upcoming Events 

 
APRIL 

 
4– Board of Trustees 

Meeting 6pm  
 

14 – Last Day of Term 1 
 

May 
 

2 – First day of Term 2  
 

16 – Photolife Individual 
and Class Photos 

 
Click here to view our 

School Calendar 
 

Kia ora Henderson Intermediate School Whānau 

 
Warmest Greetings to you all! 

 

What an interesting few weeks we have had. 

I want to thank you all for your incredible support, kind emails, lovely 

phone calls and for just being so wonderfully onboard with staff here, as we 

navigate our way in this tricky time. As I have said to you before, just because 
we are being told that “…. everyone will get this anyway”, we refuse to roll over 

and simply let that happen without doing all we can to stop as many people as 

possible from getting this. 

 

It has been so nice to see your children back today!  It is so good to see 
students well and to not see that steady flow of students coming to the office 

unwell. It is great! Our numbers have slowed right down, in terms of our 

school community.  

 

The Board of Trustees have approved the shade sails over the School 

Interchallenge. This is going to make a huge difference. The sun is so hot 
these days and many of our students simply do not want to wear a hat. 

 

Next week we are expecting the arrival of 4 new classrooms which will be 

positioned on the school field alongside the two (R21 & 22) that are already 

there. This means that students in temporary rooms currently, can move into 
nice new rooms early in Term 2.  Next term sees the start of our new big 14 

classroom - 2 storey block. This is going to be lovely! 

 

Here’s to a great rest of the term and actually…….the rest of the year! 

Warmest wishes to you all. 

 
Don’t forget to contact me anytime if the need arises. Call me at school or on 

my mobile 021 252 1383 anytime. 

  

Mrs Wendy Esera 

FOR AND ON BEHALF OF STAFF AND BOARD 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Ph:  098388529  Mobile:  0210759095  Email:  office@hendersonint.school.nz  Web:  www.hendersonint.school.nz 

Term Dates 2022 
Term 1 Tuesday 1st Feb to Thursday 14th April 

Term 2 Monday 2nd May to Friday 8th July 

Term 3 Monday 25th July to Friday 30th Sept 

Term 4 Monday 17th Oct to Friday 16th Dec 

School Closed: 

Queen’s Birthday Holiday: Friday 3rd and Monday 6th June  

Matariki: Friday 24th June 

Staff Only Days: Friday 8th July, Friday 26th August, Friday 30th 

September 

Labour Day Holiday: Friday 21st October and Monday 24th October 

Staff Only Day: Friday 2nd November 

  

 

Absences 
 

We ask that you please let our School 

Office know if your child is going to 

be absent from School.  
To report an absence you may: 

 

Phone/text: 8388529/0210759095 

 

Email: office@hendersonint.school.nz 

 

Download our SKOOL LOOP app on 

your mobile phone’s appstore and 

select Henderson Intermediate School. 

 

Visit our School Website: 

www.hendersonint.school.nz  

 

 

Music Lessons 

 
Does your child want to learn a musical instrument this year? 

We have the following lessons available starting in Term 2: 

Flute, Clarinet, Saxophone, Trumpet, Trombone, Violin, Cello, 

Guitar and Piano.  

Your child can ask their Teacher to add their name to the 

sign-up sheet and more information will be provided to you. 

PAYMENTS AT THE 

SCHOOL OFFICE may 

be made by cash, 

EFTPOS/Credit Card or 

Internet Banking using 

ASB account 12 3039 

0278986 00. We can 

also provide you with 

a WINZ quote if you 

need one. Some costs 

may be paid over the 

school year. Please 

email Christine at: 

accounts@hendersoni

nt.school.nz to 

arrange this. 

http://www.hendersonint.school.nz/what-s-on
mailto:office@hendersonint.school.nz
mailto:office@hendersonint.school.nz
http://www.hendersonint.school.nz/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

This week we are showcasing Team Te Awaroa (This is the new name for Team 1). Te Awaroa is the 

original name for Helensville in reference to the awa (river) that flows out to the Kaipara. 

Introducing the Teachers in Team Te Awaroa… 

 

It has been wonderful to have our students back at School! Here is how Team Te Awaroa are 

staying safe while learning here at School… 


